
   

 

 

 

August 7, 2017 

 

 The Washington County Board of Commissioners met in a regular session on Monday, 

August 7, 2017 at 6:00 PM at the Creswell High School Band/Drama Room at 115 West Middle 

Street, Creswell, NC.  Commissioners Johnson, Phelps, Riddick, Sexton and Walker were 

present.  Also present were County Manager/Attorney Curtis Potter, Clerk to the Board Julie J. 

Bennett and Finance Officer Missy Dixon.   

 

 Chair Walker called the meeting to order.  Mr. Lloyd Jones gave the invocation; 

Commissioner Phelps led the pledge of allegiance.  

 

ADDITIONS/DELETIONS:  None. 

 

 CONSENT AGENDA:  Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the 

Consent Agenda: 
a) Approval of Minutes 

b) Tax Refunds & Releases and Insolvent Accounts 

c) Animal Fee Schedule 

d) Year-End Budget Amendments 

 

Commissioner Phelps seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

PUBLIC FORUM:  Ms. Taylor Tucker, 930 Hwy 32 S, Plymouth, gave thanks to the 

Commissioners and 4-H because she was chosen to represent Washington County at the Youth 

Summit at NCACC later this week. 

 

Ms. Nellie Fleming, 115 N. 3
rd

 Street, Plymouth, complained about drainage on 3
rd

 

Street. 

 

CONSTRUCTION OF A NEW ALBEMARLE COMMISSION OFFICE FACILITY:  

Ms. Cathy Davison, Executive Director of the Albemarle Commission spoke to the 

Commissioners regarding the possible construction of a new facility.   



   

 

 
 

 

 

 



   

 

 
 

 



   

 

 
 



   

 

 
 

 

 

 



   

 

 
 



   

 

 
 

 

 



   

 

 
 

 

 



   

 

 
 

 

Ms. Davison said she will come back at a later date with an interlocal agreement and a 

resolution and ask for the Board’s approval. 



   

 

Commissioner Sexton noted that the Albemarle Commission is currently making a 

payment of $58,000 and inquired what that payment is for.  Ms. Davison stated it is for a 

building in Perquimans County.  

  

Commissioner Sexton asked Ms. Davison where the new building would be located.  Ms. 

Davison replied that the new building will be on Harvey Point Road. 

 

Chair Walker thanked Ms. Davison for the information. 

 

UPDATE ON CRESWELL PRIMARY CARE: Kim Schwartz, from RCCHC spoke 

to the Board.  It has been 16 months since the clinic opened. She noted that folks in the 

community are on RCCHC Board.  Ms. Schwartz stated Mr. Curtis Potter is on their 

Finance Committee and Ms. Paulique Horton will become a member tomorrow night.  

RCCHC now has five locations:  Creswell, Colerain, Ahoskie, Murfreesboro and Hertford.  

At the Creswell location, there is a full time PA and part time PA on Friday.  They are now 

open on Tuesday nights until 7:00 PM. Dr. Severa has just joined them for one day a 

month. They will also be adding a new nurse practitioner for one day a month. A 

pharmacist will be coming to Creswell during the month, later in the fall and they also have 

a licensed social worker there two times a month. 

 

A population service is for cancer screenings in this area since there is a high 

mortality rate.  

 

Ms. Schwartz said things are going really well. She stated that their Board of 

Directors voted to have a place in Creswell and they are in it for the long haul.  

  

She also said they take services out to the migrant workers—to 25 farms so far. 

Mr. Walker thanked Ms. Schwartz for all they have done for Washington County citizens.  

Ms. Schwartz also mentioned that next week is Community Health Week. GK Butterfield 

will be in Creswell next Wednesday.  

 

Ms. Schwartz also encouraged citizens to check out rcchc.org --they have some job 

positions available.  

 

UPDATE ON DRAINAGE DISTRICT:  Mr. Potter gave a brief update.  The County 

hired a Soil & Water Technician in March, Ms. Martha Prinsloo.  He is working with Ms. 

Prinsloo to prioritize spending to be used in the eastern part of the county for snagging, dragging, 

and beaver control.  They are also working on Kendricks Creek, South Scuppernong and adding 

the conversion of the Eddie Smith into a service district.  They will start with Eddie Smith 

instead of Kendricks Creek.  Mr. Potter said the County needs to have the Town of Roper be 

included in the service district. The Town of Roper is not sure if they want to.  

 

STRATEGIC PLAN FOR CRESWELL PROPERTY:  Commissioner Phelps stated that 

years ago a strategic plan was created which resulted in the creation of the Creswell Clinic but 

there is still land available to be developed at that location.  Commissioner Phelps asked the 

citizens that were present what they would like to see on that property. 

 

Ms. Lisa Patrick, Creswell, said she works with EMS and the Fire Department and would 

like to see a helicopter pad at the Creswell Clinic.  



   

 

 

Mr. Ron Ambrose, Town of Creswell Councilman, works with the Fire Department and 

would like to see a health center place where people can go walk--more like a community center. 

A library has been mentioned before also. Mr. Ambrose agreed with Ms. Patrick that a helicopter 

pad would be useful in our area.  He doesn’t like to see folks go through our County to another 

County for service. 

 

 “BAN THE BOX”:  Mr. Potter said “Ban the Box” is a national issue. Mr. Potter went 

over the following information, first giving some background. 

 

Ban the Box: For a Second Chance at Fair Employment 

Prepared by the North Carolina Justice Center for the Durham Second Chance Alliance 

 

1. Why is it important?  There are over 1.6 million people in N.C. with a criminal record. The 

prison population has risen to about 40,000. 98% will eventually be released. 50% of ex-

offenders are sent back to prison for new crimes.  Nearly 45% of those under Department of 

Correction supervision are African American; this disparity is a significant challenge to 

communities of color. As of September, 2010 there were nearly 4,000 people in Durham County 

on probation or parole; add to this the thousands who have criminal records but are not under the 

supervision of the Department of Correction.  These statistics demonstrate the tremendous 

number of people who face employment barriers as they seek honest, legal employment. 

2. Why does this matter to our communities?  If families of formerly incarcerated are going to 

heal, prosper and contribute to our community, EVERYONE must have an opportunity for 

employment, housing and education. Employment is one of the most effective tools to reduce 

recidivism-returning to prison, resulting in a safer community and lower cost to tax payers. 

3. What is “Ban the Box”?  The “box” is that place on many employment applications that asks 

whether the applicant has been convicted of a crime or been incarcerated. Some may even inquire 

about arrests. 

4. What would “Ban the Box” do?  It would remove those questions from the application and 

the initial stage of the employment process so that those who are responsible for making hiring 

decisions first get an opportunity to learn about the candidate's experience, skills and personality 

as they relate to the position to be filled. 

5. Does it mean no criminal background checks would be done?  Once the hiring official is 

prepared to offer the applicant a job or they are a finalist for the open position a criminal 

background check would be initiated. 

6. How would the screening process work?  The applicant would be able to explain the nature of 

the crime, how long ago it was committed, when incarceration ended, successful rehabilitation 

efforts and certifications if available. They will also be given an opportunity to review the records 

to determine their accuracy. The hiring official would adhere to federal Equal Opportunity 

Commission guidelines and not make negative decisions when the crime is unrelated to the job 

duties. 

 

7. Have other city and county governments made this change to their employment 

applications?  Many cities, counties and even states have passed ordinances that changed the 

application and made the process fairer. In September and August, Detroit and Cincinnati joined 

21 other cities including New Haven, Boston, Jacksonville, Memphis, San Francisco and 

Kalamazoo. Alameda County, California and Multnomah County, Oregon have banned the box. 

Connecticut, Massachusetts, Minnesota, New Mexico and Hawaii have passed laws prohibiting 

the box on applications for state jobs. 

**** 



   

 

 

 
 

Chart Source and Substantial Additional Information Available 

at:http://www.nelp.org/content/uploads/Ban-the-Box-Fair-Chance-State-and-Local-Guide.pdf 

 

 

Mr. Potter stated some staff concerns.  

1.  Staff generally supports the “Ban the Box” concept to the extent it is aimed at removing 

bias within the pre-employment screening process, and is ultimately aimed at the goal of 

ensuring that the most qualified applicant for any county position is chosen, and is not 

excluded solely due to prior criminal history that is not relevant or material to the nature 

or duties of any actual position itself. 

2. The chart above illustrates how wide of a variety of different approaches from adopting 

ordinances and modifying personnel policies, to implementing administrative/executive 

orders different jurisdictions have taken toward accomplishing the goal of addressing this 

issue.  The chart also illustrates how the overwhelming majority of these jurisdictions are 

fairly large with presumably more robust HR resources available to do so. 

3. Staff has significant concerns about Washington County’s actual ability to consistently 

implement a comprehensive “Ban the Box” pre-employment screening policy due to the 

very limited and thinly stretched HR resources currently available.  The implementation 

of any such comprehensive policy might be inconsistent at best, or at worst inadvertently 

interfere with HR’s ability to complete and comply with other legally required duties 

assigned such as Payroll, Benefits, Retirement, FLSA, FMLA, ADA, Worker Comp, etc.  

 

Mr. Potter recommended that the Board discuss whether the Board supports or wants to 

implement a “Ban the Box” policy for Washington County.  If so, Mr. Potter asked that the 

Board direct him (the County Manager) to prepare an Administrative Policy Order to achieve 

this goal, as opposed to adopting a Board Resolution or Personnel Policy Amendment at this 

time.  If asked to do so, the County Manager currently envisions using a policy substantially 

similar to that currently in place for the County of Durham. 

 
 

 

http://www.nelp.org/content/uploads/Ban-the-Box-Fair-Chance-State-and-Local-Guide.pdf


   

 

Commissioner Phelps stated that so often he represents young people and the County can 

try to give them a second chance. Commissioner Phelps said would like to see Washington 

County be proactive in this effort.  

 

Commissioner Johnson said this is also being discussed on a national level. Young people 

make mistakes and get caught. 

 

The Board directed the County Manager to move forward with preparing an 

Administrative Policy Order to achieve this goal. 

 

 TAX COLLECTOR’S REPORT IN SETTLEMENT:    Ms. Wilkins explained that per 

North Carolina General Statute 105-373 the Board has received a settlement report for the fiscal 

year 2016 – 2017 which ended June 30, 2017.    

 

This report includes the settlement of real property taxes and personal property taxes.  The 

charges for this report include original amounts due along with discoveries, penalties, interest 

and costs and all other sums. The credits for this report include deposits, releases, principal 

balances of real and personal property and other balances due.  Also included with this report are 

the insolvent amounts and a breakdown of the enforced collections. The Tax Office has made 

diligent efforts to collect all the taxes due, including wage garnishment, bank attachment, letters, 

personal contact, debt set-off, and foreclosures. 

 

The tax office is run according to the laws of North Carolina--we use the Machinery Act as 

reference and work closely with the N. C. Department of Revenue and the School of 

Government at UNC – Chapel Hill, NC.  Everything from what is printed on the County receipts 

to the County assessment policies are governed by N. C. law.   

 

The Tax Office currently bills and collects for the Town of Creswell, Eddie Smith Drainage 

District, Albemarle Drainage District, Pungo River Drainage Districts and they collect for 

Drainage District 5. 

   

The Tax Office is still working to collect delinquent motor vehicle taxes for bills prior to the 

NCVTS program being implemented in 2013 and work is done to process the monthly queues, 

and reports in the Tag and Tax Program or NCVTS (North Carolina Vehicle Tax System).  

Although the bills are sent and collected through the NCVTS system, the Tax Office still handles 

any adjustments, refunds, releases (e.g. situs error) and general questions about motor vehicle 

taxes.  

 

In December, listing notices were posted around the County and advertised in the Roanoke 

Beacon concerning the listing period for 2017 – 2018. The Tax Office completed the listing of 

Business Personal Property and Personal Property and those forms are mailed December 31
st
 of 

each year and are due January 31
st
.  Applications were processed for the Present-Use Value 

program and Property Tax Relief program.  “Notice of Lien Advertisement” aka second notices 

were sent in March.  The letters were combined with the Tax Office’s Debt Setoff letters this 

year that are sent in April each year and in an effort to reduce the cost of mailing the necessary 

letters, the decision was made to combine them.  The delinquent taxpayer’s advertisement was 

run in the Roanoke Beacon in April.  The Board of E & R advertisement was run in the Roanoke 

Beacon.   Reports were sent to the NC Dept. of Revenue as requested.  Annually there are 

several reports required by the NCDOR and the Office of the Fire Marshall.  The Tax Office 



   

 

worked with the contracted Appraiser to get the appraisals completed and adjustments made 

since last year.  

 

This year the Assistant Assessor and the Tax Administrator continued to work with County Tax 

Services, Inc. to implement the Tax Office’s Business Personal Property Audit / Compliance 

check.    

 

The School of Government and the NC DOR require continuing education classes for different 

certifications and positions. All Tax Office personnel have completed their courses and have 

passed all tests per the requirements.    

 

Transfers are an on-going process from the time the bills go out in July until the Tax Office is 

ready to bill the next tax year.  The Tax Office staff works closely with the Register of Deeds 

and Mapping Department to assure that Tax Office records of transfers are correct.  Once the 

bills are mailed, the Assistant Assessor will begin transfers that have occurred since January 1 

that can be keyed in preparation for 2017 – 2018 tax year.   While some of the changes the 

Assistant Assessor and Tax Administrator can review, there are changes that the Appraiser has to 

complete.  He is usually here in February to complete any appraisal work so notices can be sent 

in a timely manner.  Some of the changes we get come from the Permits Office and some we get 

from the taxpayers. 

  

The Delinquent Tax Coordinator is working with mortgage companies to assure that they receive 

the tax bills they have requested.  She will also continue to assist the Tax Administrator with the 

foreclosure program.  She will continue to enforce wage garnishments, bank attachments and the 

debt set-off program.   

 

The Tax Office staff members are cross-trained.  For each job that is done, the Tax Office works 

to have at least one other person who can assist with that position or duty.  This does pull the 

Delinquent Tax Coordinator, Assistant Assessor and Tax Administrator away from their main 

duties to help the front counter and each other as needed.  The Tax Coordinator and her staff 

invited each of the Commissioners to visit the Tax Office at any time.    

 



   

 

        

 

 

 



   

 

 

ORDER FOR COLLECTION OF AD VALOREM TAXES: Ms. Wilkins spoke to the 

Board  regarding the need to publish the Order for Collection of Ad Valorem Taxes as directed 

by the NCGS.   

ORDER 

 

FOR COLLECTION OF AD VALOREM TAXES 
 

Fiscal Year 2017 – 2018 

 

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 

COUNTY OF WASHINGTON 

 

TO:  SHERRI M. WILKINS   

 Tax Collector of Washington County 

 

 You are hereby authorized, empowered, and commanded to collect the taxes set forth in 

the tax records filed in the office of Washington County Tax Collector and in the tax receipts 

herein delivered to you, in the amounts and from the taxpayers likewise therein set forth.  Such 

taxes are hereby declared to be a first lien upon all real property of the respective taxpayers in the 

County of Washington, and this order shall be a full and sufficient authority to direct, require and 

enable you to levy on and sell any real or personal property of such taxpayers, for and on account 

thereon, in accordance with law.  You are authorized to call upon the Sheriff of Washington 

County and his deputies to levy upon and sell personal property for unpaid taxes when you deem 

it to be advisable. 

 

 Witness my hand and official seal, this    day of August. 2017. 

 

             

      Julius Walker, Jr.  

      Chairman 

             

      Julie Bennett 

Clerk to the Board  

 

 

 

Commissioner Sexton made a motion to approve the Order for Collection of Ad 

Valorem Taxes.  Commissioner Johnson seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 LATE APPLICATION FOR PROPERTY TAX RELIEF: MS. LULA BELL THOMAS, MS. 

SHERRI WILKINS, TAX ADMINISTRATOR: Ms. Wilkins presented the following information.  

 

 

 
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the Late Application for 

Property Tax Relief for Ms. Lula Bell Thomas.  Commissioner Sexton seconded, motion 

carried unanimously. 

 

 

 

 



   

 

LATE APPLICATION FOR AGRICULTURE, HORTICULTURE, AND FORESTRY 

PRESENT-USE VALUE ASSESSMENT:  MR. LARRY DAVE COMSTOCK:  Ms. Wilkins 

presented the following information. 

 

 
 

Commissioner Phelps asked Ms. Wilkins what amount of money the County would lose.  

Ms. Wilkins said she did not have that information with her and would have to get that 

information  to the Board.  

 

Commissioner Phelps made a motion to not approve Late Application For 

Agriculture, Horticulture, And Forestry Present-Use Value Assessment for Mr. Larry 

Dave Comstock and he has to apply in January.  Commissioner Sexton seconded motion, 

carried unanimously.  
 



   

 

RIVERLIGHT TRANSIT DOCUMENTS:  Ms. Zina Rhodes, DSS, Supervisor of 

Riverlight Transit, talked to the Board regarding Riverlight Transit. The Riverlight Transit Safety 

Plan changes in the Commissioners’ Board Package that need to be approved.  Ms. Rhodes 

stated that the DOT Title VI plan also needs to be approved.  

 

Commissioner Johnson  made a motion to approve the changes made to the 

Riverlight Transit 2016 Safety Plan and to approve the Title VI plan.  Commissioner 

Riddick seconded, motion carried unanimously.  

 

   Boards and Committees: Ms. Bennett discussed the following appointment requests. 

 

   Washington County Library Appointments 

The Washington County Library Board recommended that the Washington County Commissioners re-

appoint Ms. Vickie Livingston and Ms. Emma Moore to the Library Board and appoint Mr. George 

Jakeman to the seat just vacated by Jesse Carawan.  

 

Commissioner Sexton made a motion to approve the re-appointment of Ms. Vickie 

Livingston and Ms. Emma Moore and the appointment of Mr. George Jakeman to the 

Washington County Library Board.  Commissioner Phelps seconded, motion carried 

unanimously.  

 

   Washington County Transportation Advisory Board: 

The Washington County Transportation Advisory Board has requested that a Commissioner be 

appointed to serve on their Board. Commissioner Riddick volunteered to be on the Washington County 

Transportation Advisory Board. 

 

Commissioner Sexton made a motion to appoint Commissioner Riddick to the 

Washington County Transportation Advisory Board.  Commissioner Phelps seconded, 

motion carried unanimously.  

 

FINANCE OFFICER’S REPORT:   Ms. Dixon went over the budget transfers and budget 

amendments and her report that was in the Commissioners’ package.  She said Finance will be 

closing in the positive. 

 



   

 

 
 



   

 

 



   

 

 



   

 

 



   

 

 
 



   

 

 
 



   

 

 
 



   

 

 
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve BT#2018-001, BT#2018-002, 

BT#2018-003, BA#2018-004, BA#2018-005, BA#2018-006, BT#2018-007 and BT#2018-008.  

Commissioner Sexton seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 



   

 

OTHER ITEMS BY CHAIRPERSON, COMMISSIONERS, COUNTY 

MANAGER, ASSISTANT COUNTY MANAGER/ATTORNEY OR CLERK:   

 

Commissioner Johnson stated that she attended the NACo Annual Conference held this 

year in Ohio.  She attended sessions on mental health and opioid abuse.  She also attended a 

session on “Effectively Marketing Your County” where a group comes in and puts things on 

your website to ‘sell your county’. They will do a webinar for the Commissioners to see if they 

approve. This is a free program.  Commissioner Johnson asked the Board if they want her to 

continue the dialogue with them.  The consensus of the Board was to move forward with this. 

 

Commissioner Johnson talked to Ms. Ann Keyes regarding some resolutions for 

Emergency Management, since she is going to be a communicator of things that happen in 

Washington County. 

 

Commissioner Phelps stated that Congressman GK Butterfield will be in Bertie County 

this week.   

 

Commissioner Phelps also noted that he missed the Department Head reports from the 

Department Heads that didn’t submit them for this meeting’s Board package. 

 

Commissioner Phelps said he is still receiving complaints about trash. 

 

Commissioner Phelps also said that Empower HMS is the new leadership for the 

Washington County Hospital (WCH). 

 

Ms. Bennett mentioned the following items: 

 

 

 Plymouth Primary Care Open House and Anniversary Celebration will be held on 

Thursday, August 10, 2017. 

 The 6
th

 Annual Family and Friends Day community event hosted by Queen Esther 

Jewell #32, OES and Carthagenia Lodge #38, PHA will be held in downtown 

Plymouth on Saturday, August 26, 2017. 

 During the June 9, 2017 Board Meeting of the Washington County ABC Board, 

their 2017 – 2018 proposed budget was approved and adopted as the annual 

operating budget for fiscal year 2017 – 2018.  They are required to submit their 

budget to the Board of Commissioners for information. 

 

Mr. Potter followed up on information about WCH. Current WCH CEO Terry Amstutz is 

taking another job in TX and leaving rather quickly; however, Mr. Potter asked him to have the 

new management reach out to the County. 

 

Mr. Potter stated that on the opioid epidemic, Ms. Ann Keyes was able to get some free 

NarCan for the County.  This is a huge step forward for us and Ms. Keyes should be 

commended.  Mr. Potter said he is working on scheduling an Opioid Forum with MTW and 

looking at the date of October 19, 2017 with the venue being either the Vernon James Center or 

the Bob Martin Center. 

 



   

 

Mr. Potter also noted that the County has the following vacancies:  a tax clerk, a 

maintenance worker, and several EMT’s. 

 

Mr. Potter mentioned that the auditors will be here later this month.  The IT Department 

was audited last week. 

 

Mr. Potter stated that the County Manager’s Office has also received complaints 

regarding trash .  All trash related complaints need to go directly to the Tax Office.  It has been 

frustrating for everyone.  Mr. Potter said he has talked to Republic’s Regional Manager and does 

see some improvement.  Mr. Potter advised residents to leave their trash cans out for one or two 

days after their regular pick-up day.   Commissioner Phelps gave out the Tax Office phone 

number :  793-1176. 

 

Mr. Potter pointed out that everyone in the County Offices have been doing a great job 

but the Tax Office and Finance Office have excelled despite many obstacles. 

 

Chair Walker thanked everyone for coming out to tonight’s meeting and said their 

comments did not go unnoticed. 

 

Commissioner Sexton  made a motion to go into Closed Session pursuant to NCGS 

§143-318.11(a)(3) (attorney-client privilege) § 143.318.11(a)(6) personnel.  Commissioner 

Phelps seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

  

 Back in Open Session, Commissioner Phelps made a motion to enter into a contract 

for the sale and purchase of water between Washington County and the Town of Roper.  

Commissioner Riddick seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Chair Walker called on Mr. Ron Ambrose, Chief of the Creswell Fire Department (CFD) 

to speak to the Commissioners regarding payback of  a firetruck.  Mr. Ambrose asked the 

Commissioners to change places with him as Fire Chief. The County’s Finance Officer called 

Mr. Ambrose in his office and offered to pay off their firetruck. He said that the Finance Officer 

said the Board approved it. That was in 2013.  Mr. Ambrose said that sometime after that 

meeting he read in the paper that Interim County Manager wants to discuss the repayment of said 

firetruck.  Mr. Ambrose said that he feels that the Creswell Fire Department’s offer to pay back 

half of the money for the firetruck was fair. If the CFD has to pay all of the money back, it will 

be setting the CFD way back. CFD is doing paperwork trying to get grants for some of the 

equipment that they need. It’s a big decision and a touchy subject. Mr. Ambrose said he wants 

this to end peacefully.  Mr. Ambrose asked the Commissioners to approve the recommendation 

of the Fire Commission. He thanked the Board for giving him the opportunity to tell his side.  

 

Commissioner Sexton asked how this would affect their rating.  Mr. Ambrose said CFD 

is a 6—they went from a 9S. Mr. Ambrose explained that this rate determines how much savings 

there could be on a homeowner’s insurance.  The equipment and records have to be up to par.  If 

not, they can be put on probation. Commissioner Sexton said he is opposed to them only paying 

back half.  Commissioner Sexton asked Mr. Ambrose why didn’t  someone from the CFD come 

and talk to the Commissioners about this rather than rely on the Finance Officer.  Mr. Ambrose 

said he didn’t feel it was his responsibility to question the Finance Officer.  

 



   

 

Ms. Lisa Patrick, CFD and Washington County EMS, said they were told if the truck was 

paid off early, that the County would save a vast amount of money. 

 

Commissioner Phelps said he felt this is something that should have been caught by the 

Board and/or staff.  Commissioner Phelps went on to say that the current Board asked for a 

recommendation from the Fire Commission and one was brought to them.  The Board should 

take the Fire Commission’s recommendation or why does the County even have a Fire 

Commission, if the Board of Commissioners doesn’t listen to them. 

 

Chair Walker told Mr. Ambrose that the Board will table making a decision on this 

matter tonight and thanked the firefighters for attending. 

 

At 9:30 PM, with no further business to discuss, Commissioner Phelps made a 

motion to recess to August 14, 2017 at 6:00 pm.  Commissioner Sexton seconded, motion 

carried unanimously. 

 

 

______________________________  _____________________________ 

Julius Walker, Jr.       Julie J. Bennett, CMC, NCCCC 

         Chair        Clerk to the Board    

 

 

 

 

 


